
Rabbi Aviva Berg 

Cantor Samuel Asher        

Martin Presberg, President            

The mission of Temple Beth David is to provide an environment where the concepts of community prayer, education, and 
service to the greater Jewish community are provided within the context of Conservative Judaism. We pride ourselves on 
being a friendly, participatory, egalitarian community, welcoming all to be a part of our synagogue family. 

March 2011 

March  Schedule 

Shabbat Evening: 7:30 p.m. 

The next TBD Service  at the JCC 

will be on Friday, March  25 at 6pm 

in the Senior Lounge.  

 Shabbat Morning: 9:00 a.m. 

  Sunday Minyan: 9:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
You may now find Temple Events 

on our online calendar at 
www.tbdrochester.org; find out 
what is going on or submit a new 
event for the calendar. As always, 
you may also reach us by calling 
the office at 585-266-3223.  

We are handicapped accessible 
and equipped with a hearing loop. 

 

Purim emphasizes a traditional way 
Jews have responded to the threat of 
violence -- with humor -- by making fun 
of the people behind it -- and by 
making fun of ourselves.  Even though 
we may know that the the name of the 
festival, Purim, means, “lots,” -- for the 
game of chance Haman played in 
randomly choosing the date all Persian 
Jews would be massacred, we have 
retranslated the day into “lots” -- of 
something else.  Like what?  Lots of 
luck?  LOL?  Parking lots?  The day is 
really about lox and there was a 
scribal error?  How about lots of fun? 
 
Grown-ups get to be kids, and kids get 
to be grown-ups, and then we all get to 
dress up as somebody or something 
else and eat lots of cookies.  And 
there’s more.  A lot more.  Lots of 
Megillah reading, lots of carbohydrate 
eating, lots of costumes, lots of 
silliness, and lots of singing.       
 
What are we doing at Temple Beth 
David this year for Purim?  You 
already know the answer.  Lots!  
Starting off with a gourmet pancake 
breakfast sponsored by the Men’s 
Club, we will celebrate all morning with 
a community Megillah Reading, 
schpiels, songs, skits, and acts -- at 
the breakfast, between some of the 
chapters of the Megillah and at the 
Purim Carnival.  What is so great 
about this?  We’ll have lots of 
participation. 
 
Take the Megillah reading.  How we 
read the Megillah this year is intended 

to honor who we are as a community  -
-  we are blessed with wonderfully-
talented Torah readers, rugged 
individualists, and people who want to 
and can do things themselves.  Our 
Megillah reading will be as 
participatory as possible.  We also 
want to to challenge and respond to 
the, at times, disempowering idea and 
practice of having someone else read 
the Megillah in 12 - 15 minutes.  
Sometimes it is wonderful to 
experience a technical virtuoso -- and 
sometimes it is empowering to learn a 
new skill, as well as discover 
something new about ourselves.   
 
To avert the disaster of Jews 
disappearing in the Diaspora, we will 
actively reclaim our heritage and our 
legacy in an age when celebrities are 
royalty and entertainment rules -- by 
making the Megillah reading a fun and 
active experience by interspersing 

(Continued on page 7) 

 

Purim - Lots of Fun! 
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News from the President 
Martin Presberg, President  martin.presberg@tbdrochester.org   585-794-3509  

At Temple Beth David we are very 
fortunate to have all of the things that 
we need to flourish as a community. 
Our building is large, comfortable, and 
attractive. We have space for 
meetings, prayer, study, and 
celebration. We have ample Torahs, 
prayer books, and other ritual objects. 
We have plenty of food and space to 
prepare it. Money is a significant 
challenge, but most of all, it is, of 
course, the human resources that are 
the key to our health and success. 
 
The good news is that we have a 
remarkable group of people who work 
hard and get things done. What we 
need to do is to continue getting new 
people involved in volunteer work, 
projects, committees, and ultimately 
synagogue leadership. In order to do 
this, we are going to work to increase 
communication. Please check out our 
web site at tbdrochester.org where you 
will find a new opportunities page. This 
page describes volunteer opportunities 
and has a link to another page which 
tells about a number of Temple work 
groups and committees. Please think 
about which of these opportunities 
interests you and contact the 
responsible person.  

Terms are ending for the entire 
Executive Board at the end of this year 
including President, Secretary, and 
VP's of Finance, Building, Ritual, 
Education, and Administration. We are 
exploring ways to maintain an 
appropriate level of continuity for the 
next term, but it is clear that this will be 
a great opportunity for new ideas and 
new energy in the leadership of our 
Community. Ideally Executive Board 
members are selected from people 
who have served on the current or 
prior Board, but this is not a hard 
requirement, and we will work with 
anyone who is interested in providing 
leadership immediately or in 
developing skills and experience to 
assume a leadership role in the future.  
 
In order to work through these topics, 
we have a new Leadership 
Development / Nominating committee 
getting started. Traditionally, a 
nominating committee has formed 
each summer and scrambled to fill 
open seats on the Board of Directors 
and Executive Board before the 
annual Congregational Meeting. We 
want to shift our focus from just filling 
chairs to helping people explore their 
interests and develop leadership skills 

and responsibilities over time. This 
new committee is planning to contact 
as many people as possible through a 
combination of mail, email, and phone 
calls. These contacts will start a 
conversation about your interests and 
availability both in the short and long-
term. Some people like ad hoc work 
groups that meet a few times and then 
dissolve. Others want to feel like they 
have a meaningful advisory role when 
significant decisions are made. And 
others are interested in committing to 
leadership roles for some time in the 
future when parenting, job, or other 
responsibilities abate. There are plenty 
of things to do and plenty of ways to 
get them done, so we are interested in 
whatever you can offer in terms of 
interests or availability. Please think 
about what you want from yourself and 
your Temple leadership, and let's get 
the conversation going. 
 
 
 
--  
Martin Presberg 
President, Temple Beth David 
 

Family Service for school aged children 
will meet the first Shabbat of the month at 
10:30 in the small sanctuary. Children and 
parents can become familiar with the 
basics of the Shabbat morning service, 
talk about Torah and hear related 
stories.  We look forward to seeing your 
family there. 
 

 
 

If you have any questions, please call 
Nancy Kraus at 385-3696.  

 
Family Service Schedule  
   March 12   
   April 2  
   May 14  

Don’t Miss Family Services at Temple Beth David  
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On January 30th the TBD students 

joined with the children from most of 

the other Jewish schools in Rochester 

for a program on Eco-Judaism.  The 

program was planned by the principals 

of the schools involved who worked 

together over the past several months.  

Children participated in 4 activities—a 

walk in the winter woods, a craft activ-

ity using recycled/ repurposed materi-

als, storytelling and singing.  The pro-

gram opened with a brief morning 

prayer service and a sermon by Rabbi 

Hisiger from Hillel School. Some of our 

teachers asked the kids if they liked 

the program and what were the best 

parts.  Besides commenting on the 

activities, the kids talked about being 

part of a big crowd of Jewish kids. 

( We are estimating there were 700!)  

And, the highlight of the program for 

the kids?  Indoor s’mores for snack! 

News from Hebrew School 
Joan Papkin, VP Education          jjbp58@aol.com  

The Young Family Shabbat  

 
 The Young Family Shabbat is a  new song-

oriented service designed for families with 

children in 3rd grade and younger, including 

the littlest ones. All the major aspects of a 

Shabbat service are included through 

songs, movement and stories. Please join us 

in the social hall at 10:45 a.m. on the follow-

ing dates: 

 

Feb 26th 

March  12th 

April 23rd 
 

 
TZEDAKAH 
OPPORTUNITY 
 
 
Did you know?? STAPLES 
allows Temple to recycle 
up to 10 printer cartridges each month 
and receive $2 each in Staples Rewards 
credit to use in purchasing office 
supplies.  Please drop off your printer 
cartridges-- we will recycle them!  
 
Thank you for the January donations! 
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Shiva Chevra Volunteers Needed! 
 

Please contact Merrie Franklin at  merrie_franklin@yahoo.com to have your name added to the list of 
congregants who are contacted to attend a minyan and support a family in mourning.  
 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

Temple Office Hours                                                 

for  March 
 

Open Sunday mornings 

Mar. 6th and Feb. 20 

9am - Noon and 

 1:00-5:00 pm 
 

 

Note: Volunteer Phone Coverage 

Sunday Mornings Mar. 13 & 27 
 

 

Monday - Friday 9:30am - 2:30pm 

Tuesday afternoons 4:00pm to 6:00pm 
 
 
 

Office Closed in March 

on the  following days:  

Mar. 13, 20 

SAVE THE DATE….. 

SUNDAY JULY 10, 2011 
 

TEMPLE BETH DAVID  

GARAGE SALE/FLEA MARKET 

ROCHESTER PUBLIC MARKET 

 

Have items you would like to get rid 
of? Have you started your Passover 
cleaning?  

 

DETAILS TO FOLLOW…. 
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CAP COLLECTION/RECYCLING  IS AN ONGOING 
TIKKUN OLAM PROJECT.  HERE IS A REMINDER 
OF WHICH  CAPS ARE ELIGIBLE. COLLECTION 

BINS ARE IN THE HEBREW SCHOOL AREA. 

Got Talent? We need you! 
 

Do you love to tell a good 

joke? Sing songs? Dance? 

Perform in your own skit? 

 

All Talent is welcome! 
 

Be part of our Purim 

Celebration Sunday, 

March 20th!  
 

 

Contact Paula Popper at (513)304-1122 

or email at ppopper@rochester.rr.com    

 Torah Readers? We need you! 
 

Read a little? Read a lot? 

 

Megillah Readers 
needed for our Purim 

Celebration Sunday, 

March 20th! 

 

 

 
Contact Gary Cohen at 377-2141 or Rabbi 

Berg at 319-4407 to participate. 
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Rabbi Berg is available by appointment.  
She looks forward to hearing from you.    

 

Phone 585-319-4407   Email: rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com 

Sponsored Kiddushes and Cholents 

• Sponsored Cholent Jan. 8 In Memory of 
Norman Gilman, by Paul and Cindy Halpern 

 
• Sponsored Cholent Jan. 22 In Honor of David 

Langmann’s Birthday, by Susan Langmann 
 
• Sponsored Kiddush Luncheon Feb. 12  In Honor 

of Samuel Asher’s Birthday, by Shelli Asher. 
 
• Sponsored Cholent Feb. 19 In Honor of Noah 

Meyers reading Torah for the First Time, by 
his parents Steven Meyers and Barbara Weber. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush Feb 26 In Honor of Arthur 

Bernberg’s Birthday, by Rabbi Aviva Berg. 
 

• Sponsored Kiddush Luncheon Mar. 5 In Honor 
of Bethany Sack’s Bat Mitzvah, by her mother 
and father, Carol Sacks and Jonathan Sacks. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush Luncheon Mar. 26 In Honor 

of Eliana Lande’s Bat Mitzvah, by her mother 
and father, Marc Lande and Linda Servetnick. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush April 2  In Memory of 

Samuel Katzman, by Philip and Joanne 
Katzman. 

 
• Sponsored Kiddush April 30 In Honor of  Men’s 

Club Shabbat, by TBD Men’s Club. 
 

 

 

NEED-BASED SCHOLARSHIPS 
 AVAILABLE 

 
 

The Foundation for the Jewish Community of the 
Jewish Community Federation has a limited amount of 
funds available for need-based scholarships.  These 
scholarships are available to Jewish students having a 

permanent Rochester address, who are studying 
Jewish content for high school and college credit, and 
for Jewish teens who participate in an accredited 
summer, semester, or year long, Israel experience 

program. 
 
 

APPLICATION DEADLINE:  March 27, 2011 
 

For more information or an application 
 contact  Josh Boress, 461-0490 or 

jboress@jewishrochester.org 

Sisterhood Scholarship  
Opportunity 

 
Scholarships are available to Temple Beth David’s youth 
who meet the following requirements: 
 

1. His (her) family is a member in good standing of 
Temple Beth David and his (her) family is a member in 
good standing of Sisterhood. 

2. If the participant has been accepted into a program 
sponsored by a bona fide Jewish Organization, and 
can submit proof thereof. 

3. He (she) has submitted a written request to the 
Sisterhood President, no later than April 1 of the 
year of the proposed trip. 

 

The funds available will be divided among all applicants, 
subject to the approval of the Sisterhood Board.  
Sisterhood offers this incentive in the hopes of 
encouraging our youth to participate in these educational 
experiences, and hopes that the youth benefitting will, in 
turn, be a positive influence on our youth to join similar 
activities. 
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Rabbi’s Desk, con’t. 
Rabbi Aviva Berg  rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com  730-5179  

schpiels, songs, and acts between the 
chapters.  All you have to do is sign up 
and do it.  Read a verse - by yourself, 
with your family or your classmates, tell 
a joke, write a skit and perform it or 
make fun of the Rabbi (no blonde 
jokes, please :-).  Our Tradition 
teaches us that during messianic 
times, all of our festivals, except Purim, 
will be abolished.  Start practicing now.  
You don’t want to miss out. 
 
The opportunities to do mitzvot are 
also limitless.  Included in our seven 
mitzvot for Purim (or four,  depending 
on how you count them), are sending 
mishloach manot (often hamentaschen 
and at least one other kind of food) to 
two or more of our friends.  If you didn’t 

have time to assemble these gifts 
before Purim, don’t worry.  There will 
be a table set up where you can put 
them together or have one of our able 
volunteers assist you at the Purim 
Carnival.  We also give tzedakah to 
those in need (mattanot la-evyonim).  
Perhaps put a prutah (a coin or two) in 
one of our Purim pushkes after reading 
the Megillah. 
  
Celebrating Purim is how we 
remember to forget -- that violence and 
fear can engulf us.  We wake 
ourselves up by taking action -- we put 
our voices together and drown out the 
name, “Haman,” the symbol of hatred 
and nastiness in the world.  And we 
remember when we engage in tikkun 
olam, that it is in our hands, to erase it 

forever.  We exhaust ourselves with joy 
-- ad de’lo yada - until we don’t know 
the difference between good and evil - 
“blessed be Mordechai” and “cursed by 
Haman” -- until we enter an altered 
state of consciousness where we can 
laugh at what we value most - and 
thereby fully accept it with all of our 
being.   
 
Chag Sameach Purim 
 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Servicemen’s Passover Project 
Keith Freedman, Project Coordinator kdfreedy@aol.com 

This Passover season, the Temple 
Beth David community has the oppor-
tunity once again to help our brothers 
and sisters serving the nation in Iraq, 
Afghanistan and around the world 
celebrate Pesach by sending care 
packages of kosher for Passover 
food. 
 
For the fourth year, the members of 
Temple Beth David and the families of 
the Temple school will be sending 
Passover Care Packages to Jewish 
service members. Last year, the Tem-
ple and the School sent 50 such 
packages to soldiers/sailors serving in 
Afghanistan, Iraq, Korea and bases in 
the U.S. and this year they hope to 
serve even more. The Passover pack-
ages contain: a Haggadah, matzos, 
grape juice, gefelte fish, macaroons, 
chicken soup and other items. 
 
This year we are looking for volun-
teers to solicit donations from local 
businesses to cover the cost of the 
Pesach foods (such as gift cards to 
Wegmans or Tops) and shipping the 

packages to Army/Navy bases on the 
coasts from which the Army flies them 
to the soldiers.  

      
 If you wish to donate to this worthy 
project please send a check made 
payable to the “Temple Beth David” 
and place “Soldier’s Passover Pack-
age Project” on the memo line. Dona-
tions can be sent to: Temple Beth 
David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd, Rochester, 

and N.Y 14617 or dropped off at the 
Temple Office. Donations should be 
sent by Monday 4/4/2011.  

 
If you have any questions or would 
like to help with the project, please 
contact Keith Freedman at 
kdfreedy@aol.com.  

 J
u
d
a
ic
a
 S
h
o
p
 

Now is the time to place your  
haggadah and Passover orders!!! 

 

We have a large selection of Seder Plates!!! 
Support the Sisterhood Gift Shop.  

Open during Hebrew School hours. Call Linda 
for more information : 899-6797 

 

Don’t forget, your Hamentaschen Orders baked by TBD  

Sisterhood will be ready for pickup at the Purim Celebration.  
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Hebrew School Art Show 

Kindergarten/First Grade 
Second Grade 

Third Grade 

Fourth Grade 

Fifth Grade 
Sixth Grade 

Hineni Teens - see their complete slide show on the 
website at http://www.tbdrochester.org  

It has become a custom of Temple Beth 

David’s Hebrew School students to create and 

display beautiful artwork each February.  While 

I am sure you appreciate it here, it is even 

better in person! Come see it in the Social Hall 

after services. 
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Please Note: Every effort is made 
to ensure accuracy in the Bulletin.  
Please let us know if an error is 
made and a correction will be noted 
in the next Bulletin.  
 
DAVID SOLOMON FUND 

In Memory of: 
Erwin Leonard 
Benjamin Slavin 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 
Get Well Wishes 
Lois Markus 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Irv Katz 
Susan Baruch 
Paul Eissenstat 
Marci Snider 
         Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 
RABBI SKOPITZ YOUTH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Daniel Hirsch 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 Debi Boyer 
 Susan Hirsch 
Mazel Tov on your Daughter’s 
Marriage 
Bruce & Helene Newman 
 Julian & Shelly Braiman 
Mazel Tov on your 
Granddaughter’s Marriage 
Maxine Newman 
 Julian & Shelly Braiman 
 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Shirley Frank 
Harold Feinberg 
Sarisa Zoghlin 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 

TORAH REPAIR FUND 
In Memory of: 
Norman Gilman 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 
Mazel Tov on your Bar Mitzvah 
Benjamin Stoler 
 Milt & Dorothy Smith 
 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Bruce Goldin 
David Langmann 
Sandra Brenner 
         Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 

Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Pam Rosen 
Bonnie Abrams 
Marc Lande 
Sam Asher 
Helen Kashtan 
Arthur Bernberg 
 Scott and Lori Davis 
 
MARSHA FISHMAN FUND 
In Memory of: 
Lillian Sukert 
 Dolly & Harold Fishman 
Ben Katz 
 Maxine Newman 
In sympathy for your loss: 
Isaac Ahitow 
 Paul & Judy Eissenstat 
 
Happy Anniversary Wishes! 
Dolly & Harold Fishman 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Annette Shapiro 
         Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 
 
 

TEMPLE RESIDENCE FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Aaron Freedman 
Marci Snider 
Fronie Hoffman 
Ben Duchano 
Melissa Meynadasy 
Annette Shapiro 
 Scott & Lori Davis 
 

MITZVAH / KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Thank you for your kindness 
Sylvia Roth 
 Ida Dell 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Linda Servetnick 
Fronie Hoffman 
Hannah Eckhaus 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Mazel Tov on your Bar Mitzvah 
Benjamin Stoler 
 Annette Applebaum 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 
Harold & Selma Kay 
 Stephen & Marcia Kay 
 
LIBRARY FUND 
In Memory of: 
Mac Gan 
Allen Lederman 
Muriel Katz 
 Helen S. Klein 

Donations Received January 1 to January 31, 2011 
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Our Sincerest 
Condolences 

to the friends and family of: 

Erwin Leonard  
 Herbert Derman 

   

All in the Family   To submit information, contact the Temple Office at 266-3223 
  
 
  

 

Mazel Tov, B’Nai Mitzvah! 

Name    Date 
Marvin Frank  February 2  
Marc Lande  February 2  
Bonnie Abrams- Rich February 3  
Deniz Undar  February 4  
Isaac Kramer  February 9  
Samuel Asher  February 12  
Millicent Ritz  February 13  
Susan Langmann February 14  
Rachel Sacks  February 15 
Gabriel Arthur Franklin February 17 

Name    Date 
Thomas Wolbert February 18  
Helen Kashtan  February 23  
Shayna Selkowitz February 23 
Jennie Papkin  February 25  
Michal Spivak  February 25  
Arthur Bernberg  February 27  
Stacey Saks  February 27  
Arthur Dell  February 28  
Arthur Long  February 28  

 March Birthdays 

Get Well Wishes  
Going Out to: 

 

Dave Phillips 
 Lois Markus 

Bethany (Bessie) Sacks, daughter of Jonathan Sacks and 

Carol Sacks will be celebrating her Bat Mitzvah on March 5, 

2011.  She is 12 years old (born on 7/7/98) and in 7th grade at 

Calkins Road Middle School in Pittsford.  Bessie has an older 

brother, Josh, away at college and an older sister Rachel in the 

9th grade.  She loves horseback riding, crafts, and being with 

friends and family.  She was on the cross country team in the 

fall and will try out for the field hockey team in the spring.  She 

has just adopted a second soldier from Soldier’s Angels and 

has been writing to him.  We are so proud of Bessie and so 

happy to be able to share in this special simcha. 

Marc Lande and Linda Servetnick are very proud of their daughter, 

Eliana Rose Lande, who will be called to the torah as a Bat Mitzvah on 

Saturday, March 26, 2011.  Eliana is in 7th grade at Barker Road 

Middle School in Pittsford.  She enjoys gymnastics and track.  She also 

enjoys hanging out with her friends and playing with her 2 dogs and cat.  

Eliana provdes loving guidance to her younger sister, Juliet.  Eliana has 

been working very hard to learn her maftir and haftorah portions and 

she hopes to see you all at services to help celebrate.  
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  תיקון עולם

This survey is available online at 

www.tbdrochester.org or you may 

fill it in and send it to the office. 
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Name Observed Jewish 
Calvin Salzberg Mar. 1 Adar-I 25 
Sarah Seigel Mar. 1 Adar-I 25 
Ida Blass Mar. 2 Adar-I 26 
Marguarette Dehaas Mar. 2 Adar-I 26 
Harry Levy Mar. 2 Adar-I 26 
Mollie Roth Mar. 2 Adar-I 26 
Harry Cohen Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Molly Cohen Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Morris Gordon Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Sophie Isaacson Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Nathan Kaplan Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Anna Leader Mar. 3 Adar-I 27 
Harry Herman Mar. 4 Adar-I 28 
Henry Shur Mar. 4 Adar-I 28 
Itzchak Benski Mar. 5 Adar-I 29 
Florence Chait Mar. 5 Adar-I 29 
Bessie Klein Mar. 5 Adar-I 29 
Oscar Rabin Mar. 5 Adar-I 29 
Sadie Rose Mar. 5 Adar-I 29 
Rabbi Sheldon Gordon Mar. 6 Adar-I 30 
Ida Greenberg Mar. 7 Adar-II 1 
Ralph Mendel Mar. 7 Adar-II 1 
Ben Kessler Mar. 8 Adar-II 2 
Morton Rosenbaum Mar. 8 Adar-II 2 
William Friedman Mar. 9 Adar-II 3 
Florence Levenberg Mar. 9 Adar-II 3 

Name Observed Jewish 
Sidney Friedmann Mar. 12 Adar-II 6 
Ralph Leonard Mar. 13 Adar-II 7 
Samuel I. Chait Mar. 14 Adar-II 8 
Mary Freedman Mar. 14 Adar-II 8 
Lillian Abelson Mar. 15 Adar-II 9 
Pearl Ann Berkov Mar. 15 Adar-II 9 
Max Snyder Mar. 15 Adar-II 9 
Sylvia Buchman Mar. 17 Adar-II 11 
Munira Daniel Mar. 19 Adar-II 13 
Morris Harris Mar. 20 Adar-II 14 
Sarah Silver Mar. 20 Adar-II 14 
Esther Silver Stein Mar. 21 Adar-II 15 
Ida Grossberg Mar. 23 Adar-II 17 
Lena Stoler Mar. 23 Adar-II 17 
Vesta Trawick-Edwards Mar. 23 Adar-II 17 
Bessie Leah Kriss Mar. 24 Adar-II 18 
Lieto Marzouk Mar. 24 Adar-II 18 
Mary Rothstein Mervis Mar. 24 Adar-II 18 
Rachel Morrison Bundy Mar. 25 Adar-II 19 
Jacob Schwartz Mar. 25 Adar-II 19 
Marcia Cohen Mar. 26 Adar-II 20 
Lena Harris Frankel Mar. 26 Adar-II 20 
Helen Langmann Mar. 28 Adar-II 22 
Isadore Chait Mar. 29 Adar-II 23 
Lily Grossman Mar. 30 Adar-II 24 

Yahrzeits From  March 1 to March 31, 2011 (Adar-I 24 to  Adar-II 24, 5771) 

Coming back home from your winter retreat? Please let us know and 

save us costly fees charged by the post office. (It will also ensure 

you get the bulletin when you return!) Call 266-3223 OR email 
office@tbdrochester.org  

Are you considering new window treatments?  Insulated blinds 
and drapes look good, save energy and increase comfort.  
Honeycombed blinds come with single, double, or triple 
insulating cells, and block up to 75% of heat transfer in winter or 
summer, as well as filtering light. Insulated drapes offer more 
privacy as well. 

Green Tip of the Month 
Karen Berger  
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Minimum Donations 
 

Greeting Card Mailed Out  $7.50 ea.       
3 or more Memorial or  $6.00 ea. 
    Greeting Cards ($18.00) 
 

Tree of Life Leaf $72.00 
Siddur Sim Shalom $30.00 
HH Prayer Book $30.00 
Etz Hayim  $75.00 
Basic Kiddush $72.00 
Cholent Sponsor $18.00 
Wine/Challah Sponsor $18.00 
 

Memorial Plaque    $270.00 
     Non Member $414.00 
 

Cemetery Plots In Riverside 
     Member $600.00 
     Non-Member $800.00 

385-1006 
Lynn Baker-Alent 

Address: 
From:  _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 

 
To:  ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 

Reason for Card/Message:  

Fund :  � D. Solomon     � M. Fishman    � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund � Temple Residence 
 � Mitzvah/Kiddush  � Capital Improvement     � Library � H. Kraus/Adult Ed. 
 � Torah Repair Fund   � USY/Kadima   � Shiva Chevra    � Rabbi Discretionary’s Fund 

� Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  � PreK Shabbaton  � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund 
 

Minimum Donation is $7.50. If no fund is specified, David Solomon Building Fund will be named.  
 

 

Send a Card to a friend or loved one!  
 
 

Make checks payable to: Temple Beth David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd., Rochester, NY 14617  
 
Date ____________    Amount enclosed $__________ (minimum donation $7.50) 



Temple Funds: 
• Capital Improvement Fund 
• David Solomon Memorial Building Fund  
• Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  
• Herb Kraus Adult Education Fund 
• Library Fund                
• Mitzvah Kiddush Fund 

• Marsha Fishman Memorial Education Fund 
• Rabbi Skopitz Memorial Youth Fund 
• Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

• Shiva Chevra Fund 

• Temple Residence Fund 

• Torah Repair Fund 

• USY/Kadima Fund 

Executive Officers: 
 

President: Martin Presberg 
Vice Presidents: 
• Administration: Helen Kashtan 
• Finance: Sy Zivan  
• Ritual: Gary Cohen 
• Education: Joan Papkin 
• Building: Scott Davis, Ed Drexler  
• Recording Secretary: Lewis Rothberg  

Temple Activity Chairs: 
 

Judaica Shop:  Linda Servetnick 
Men’s Club:  Jonathan Papkin 
Sisterhood: Debbie Steinfeld & Jackie Kaufman 
Bikkur Cholim: Karen Zivan 
Bulletin Folding:  Dorothy Sherr 
Book of Remembrance: C. Halpern & D. Steinfeld 
Bingo: Sylvia Roth 
Shiva Chevra: Merrie Franklin 
Kadima Advisor: Moshe Lewis 
Website Coordinators: Mike Berke, Neal Eckhaus 
Membership: Dave Kaufman 
Marketing: Dave Kaufman 
 

Temple Office:  Maria Dewhirst      266-3223 
Temple Website: http://www.tbdrochester.org/  
Email: office@tbdrochester.org  
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